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A reminder to everyone: If you are unable to 

attend any meeting YOU SHOULD ADVISE 

ALLAN SPENCER on 

allan@coomamusic.com.au  or 64526067 BY 

LUNCH TIME THE TUESDAY before the 

meeting. Failure to do this will mean that 

you will be asked to pay for the meal. 

Rotary Club of Cooma Inc 

 

Rotary Theme: 

Our Club 

 

Meeting – 6 May 2015 

Play Reading – ‘War of the Worlds’ 



FUTURE MEETINGS: 

13 May:  Dr Anne Lenhert – History of birds in 

human culture                                                              

20 May:  Kevin Dunne – Dementia issues 

MAY ROSTER   

Attendance Ash, Tom K 

Property Margaret E, Ken 

Fellowship/Meals Danielle, Meg, Jim, 

John K 

Markets  17 May John K,        

John Chapman, Alyson, 

Mark C, Katrin, Darrell, 

Richard L, John B 

3 minuter      6/5  Claire                  

13/5  Neil M              

20/5  Tom K               

27/5 Meg 

Introduction    6/5  Helen                  

13/5  Elaine S            

20/5  Brad                  

27/5  Dugald 

Thanks      6/5  John B                 

13/5 Graham              

20/5  Elaine M          

27/5  Marco              

Sgt/Thought                        6/5  Geoff                   

13/5  David B            

20/5  Wolfgang          

27/5  Richard L 

NOTICES:    

There will be a Mothers Day lunch at the 

Bowling Club on 10 May, 12-2pm.  There will 

be a free glass of champagne plus a half-

priced dessert for the mothers. Music by 

Dave Wilkins, prizes to be won, proceeds to 

MCCR. Please book on either 64521229 (club) 

or 0401 461329 (Lisa).  

The Salvation Army is looking for volunteers 

to take part in the Red Shield Appeal. 

It is now time for Bowel Care, he campaign 

running over May and June. Kits, $15 each, 

can be collected from Hooks Pharmacy and 

pharmacies in Jindabyne and Berridale. After 

sending the sample away, results will be 

advised both to the resident and the doctor 

concerned within a fortnight. 

A thank you card was received from Dr Rob 

Wiles for our hospitality to the med 

students. 

Hans Neumeyer and Elaine Passfield as 

holding an exhibition of their work from 23 

May until 6 June. 

Neil B is travelling to Nepal with his friend 

Ongchuu Sherpa on 18 May. A collection to 

support them resulted in an amount of $840. 

Both Peter and Neil spoke about the people, 

their generosity of spirit, their resilience and 

their independence, amid poor living 

conditions which are the norm for so many 

Nepalese. The devastation of the earthquake 

has added to the difficulties. 1700 shelter 

boxes and 2700 shelter box kits have been 

sent to Kathmandu, but there is much work 

to do. 

THOUGHT OF THE WEEK (Geoff):  From 

Marcus Aurelius – He who lives in harmony 

with himself lives in harmony with the 

universe.                                                         

Waste no more time arguing about what a 

good man should be: be one. 

 



MEETING STATISTICS:  Attendance – 79% 

Visitors – Sue Schramm (Alyson), Christine 

(Wolfgang), Anna (Club)                                    

Apologies – John Cl, Ash, Andrew, Graham, 

Darrell, Jim, John K, Dugald, Elaine M, Claire, 

Allan S, Danielle, Des                                    

Leave – Brad, Brenda, Joe We also missed – 

Neil M 

 

Thank you to the members of the Cooma 

Little Theatre, Caroline Fox who adapted the 

script of War of the Worlds, Nell Pernitsch, 

Jayne Keegan and Nigel Griffiths for bring the 

play reading to the Rotary meeting for 

inviting the Rotarians to participate. 



RAGLAN 

GALLERY 

COOMA 

PRESENTS 

THE OLD & THE 

NEW 

AN 

EXHIBITION 

BY ARTISTS 

HANS NEUMEYER 

& ELAINE 

PASSFIELD 

OPENING 

SATURDAY  

23rd May 2015 

2.30PM 

UNTIL SATURDAY 

6th June 2015 

 

 


